## **Moberly Public**

926 Shepherd Brothers Blvd. Moberly, MO 65270



## **School District**

660-269-2600 Phone 660-269-2611 Fax www.moberly.k12.mo.us

"Accredited with Distinction"

Mrs. Parisa Stoddard

Assistant Superintendent Curriculum & Instruction Dr. Timothy J. Roling

Superintendent of Schools

**Dr. Dustin Fanning** 

Assistant Superintendent Human Resources & Special Programs Title IX Coordinator

November 5, 2020

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*URGENT MESSAGE\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Re: District-wide closure

Dear Parents and Guardians,

As the increasing number of district staff in quarantine has exceeded the number of available substitutes, a district building closure will go into effect for all Moberly Public Schools beginning Tuesday November 10<sup>th</sup>, and will continue through Thanksgiving. Classes will still be held in seat until then, and it is essential for students to be in class tomorrow and Monday in order to be prepared for online instruction Tuesday. Extracurricular activities will continue through the closure as scheduled with appropriate precautions in place

During this time of building closure, alternative methods of instruction will be utilized. Your child will bring home his/her assigned Chromebook in order for student learning to move online for each classroom beginning Tuesday morning, November 10<sup>th</sup>. **NOTE: This online learning is not like the learning enrichment provided during the spring closure.** Attendance will be monitored, and grades will be given for all work during the closure.

- Students will log into their Google Classroom(s) daily and follow instructions provided by his/her teacher(s).
- Questions should be emailed to the classroom teacher.
- Please continue to check your parent email inbox routinely for updates.
- This building closure does not affect the Moberly Online virtual students.
- If anyone in your household has symptoms or tests positive for COVID-19, contact the Randolph County Health Department for instructions before sending your child/children back to school when in seat instruction resumes November 30<sup>th</sup>.

This closure will allow time for the existing quarantines to expire, to deep clean buildings, and to implement a plan in response to Randolph County Health Department recommendations for our return to buildings on November 30th. Your support of learning and safety is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Timothy J. Roling, Ed.

Superintendent